Dear member of the Bonne Femme Policy Committee,

       
              August 26th, 2005

We want to give you plenty of advance notice about three important events coming up this fall that are very important for the Bonne Femme Watershed Project.

1) The Stakeholders will be doing the visioning exercise at their October 10th Stakeholder Committee meeting, starting at 6:00 instead of 7:00 p.m.  This is a key part of the watershed plan they are developing.  They will be creating their ideal vision for how the watershed should look in 2030.  Since this work may take more than 2 hours, the meeting will start at 6 p.m. Supper will be provided.  Policy Committee members are invited to attend if they would like to see this process.
2) On November 14th, 2005 at 7:00 P.M. at the Boone County Commission Chambers, our contractor, Applied Ecological Services (AES), will present the Subwatershed Sensitivity Analysis they completed, and answer any questions people in our community may have about their work.  You will receive copies of the report when we get them back from the printer (mid-September).  In addition, the report will be available for downloading on our web site www.CaveWatershed.org.  We want there to be ample time for you to read the report in order for you to be prepared with questions. Note that this presentation will replace the Stakeholders’ monthly meeting for November.


This presentation will be advertised in the newsletter being sent out at the beginning of September. There will be media coverage, and we will encourage the wider community to participate.  It also sets the stage for the November 30th debate (see below). 

3) A debate over recommendations in the Subwatershed Sensitivity Analysis will be held on November 30th, 2005 at 7:00 P.M. (location to be determined).  The debate, public discussion, and ensuing media coverage will bring the Stakeholders’ planning effort to the public’s attention. This will initiate discussion in the public realm about potential recommendations for watershed protection.  The public discussion will help the Stakeholders understand perspectives from the broader community.  Learning of their views now, rather than later, will help them craft a watershed plan that has a good chance of being implemented successfully. 

The event will start off with a brief introduction to the Bonne Femme Watershed Project and place the debate in the context of the Stakeholders’ planning effort. Then, a moderator will ask questions of the 3 debaters (one representing each of the major perspectives represented on the Stakeholder Committee: landowner, business, and environmental). After the debate, the microphones will be opened up to the general public for people to voice their opinion. The evening will close with free appetizers and a cash bar to allow people to talk in an informal setting. 

The debate is being advertised in the newsletter that will be sent out in early September, and we will be doing a strong push for heavy media coverage for this event.


We would like each of you to read the report.  Let us know if you have any questions about the report or the upcoming debate.  In addition, we would like for you to promote the debate to your peers, and for you to attend it as well.
Thanks,

Terry Frueh

Bonne Femme Watershed Project
